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B. Letter to Councillors – 5 November 2014 
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C. Letter to local communities and stakeholders – 5 November 2014 
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D. Letter to councillors – public exhibition one invitation 
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E. Letter to stakeholders – public exhibition one invitation 
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F. Update to attendees after first design meeting - 10 March 2015 

 

 
 

 

Dear  

 

Further to our meeting on the 25 February 2015 I would like to thank you for your feedback on our 

emerging proposals over the past few months and provide a brief update on progress.  

  

As we understand from the meeting and subsequent correspondence, we are delighted you expressed 

broad support to our masterplan which includes principles of the buildings to be retained and removed. 

This included detailed discussions on the replacement of Queen Mother Hall with a beautifully 

designed building which will provide new homes and enhance the conservation area rather than 

detract from it which the current building does.  

  

We very much appreciate your input and recognise there is still work to be done with further 

consideration given as to how we interpret and effectively represent the architectural styles which 

enrich the area and indeed the site, into the design of the new buildings. As you noted, there is still 

some way to go on a number of elements including the detailing and proportion of the widows, 

materiality and gables and the team are reviewing this.   

  

We now have confirmation from Camden Council that a Development Management Forum on the 

proposals is taking place at 7pm, on 25 March 2015, at the Hampstead Synagogue, 1 Dennington 

Park Road, NW6 1AX, providing another opportunity for local people to view the proposals at a 

relatively early stage. This will be publicised by the council.    

  

This forum will give an overview of our current masterplan and designs as there may be those in 

attendance who are not yet familiar with the proposals. As such the designs will not be that much 

further along than what we reviewed at our meeting. However we would like to hold a further follow up 

design forum with you and will be holding a second public exhibition in the spring which will show 

further progression to our plans and will reflect how we have considered and incorporated feedback 

we’ve received from the local community. 

   

We also appreciate your support for our consultation process to date and look forward to sharing our 

updated plans with you in due course.  

  

Many thanks once again and in the meantime if you have any questions please do not hesitate to 

contact me directly.   

  

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Andrew Reid 

Design Director 

Mount Anvil           
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G. Update to key stakeholder in advance of development management forum -  

17 March 2015 
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H. Update to Heath & Hampstead Society – 29 May 2015 
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I. Letter to MP – invitation to second exhibition, 01 June 2015 

 
Ms Tulip Siddiq  
MP for Hampstead & Kilburn 
House of Commons 
SW1A 0AA 
 

01 June 2015 
Dear Ms Siddiq, 
 
I am writing to you on behalf of King’s College London and Mount Anvil, a Central London specialist 
residential developer with over 20 years of experience building homes and communities in the capital.  
 
Further to our initial correspondence in January, I wanted to congratulate you on your election to the 
Hampstead and Kilburn constituency and provide an update on our plans for a residential 
development for the Hampstead Campus on Kidderpore Avenue, owned by King’s College London.  
  
King’s College selected Mount Anvil in May 2014 and exchanged contracts with us earlier this year, 
wanting to bring new life to the historical site and leave a positive legacy in the area. Mount Anvil has 
extensive experience of sensitively working with and restoring complex heritage buildings, such as 
Highbury Park in Islington, where we were awarded The Islington Society Architecture and 
Conservation Award 2013 by the Islington Society for our conservation and landscape approach. We 
focus on the best locations, outstanding design, and exceptional quality and share King’s vision to 
preserve and enhance the special character of the site.   
 
Working in partnership with the College, we have developed plans which retain and sensitively convert 
the five Grade II listed buildings on the site and replace three existing buildings with new buildings 
which have been carefully considered and designed to respect and complement the character of the 
site and wider area. We are also enhancing the open space on the site, with the aim of making this 
publically accessible for the local community to enjoy.  
 
Over the past seven months we have regularly engaged with local residents, community groups, 
Camden Council and other stakeholders on the designs and wider proposals and held our first public 
exhibition in January. We have also presented at Camden Council’s Development Management 
Forum and Developers’ Briefing. This engagement has provided us with helpful feedback which we 
have considered as we developed the plans further.   
 
We are now preparing to hold our second public exhibition which will give local residents and 
stakeholders an opportunity to view more detailed plans, discuss them with members of the 
development team and give us their feedback. This will be held on the 11 June from 4pm to 8pm and 
13 June from 9.30am to 1.30pm, at St Luke’s Church, in Kidderpore Avenue. We will consider all the 
comments we receive before we submit a planning application in the summer. 
 
Materials from our first public exhibition are available on our consultation website which will also be 
updated with the latest plans on 11 June - www.kidderporeavenuenorth.co.uk.   
 
I hope this letter is helpful however if you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me or 
get in touch with Natasha Lee or Liz Ricardo Binding, in our community consultation team at London 
Communications Agency, on 0800 881 5418 or at Kidderpore@londoncommunications.co.uk  
  
Yours sincerely, 
 
Andrew Reid 
Design & Planning Director 
Mount Anvil           

http://www.kidderporeavenuenorth.co.uk/
mailto:Kidderpore@londoncommunications.co.uk
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J. Letter to stakeholders – invitation to second exhibition, 01 June 2015 

 

Rev Alistair Tresidder 
St Luke’s Church 
Kidderpore Avenue 
Hampstead 
London 
NW3 7SU 
 

01 June 2015 
Dear Rev Tresidder,  
 
Invitation to the second public exhibition on plans for Kidderpore Avenue North, Hampstead 
 
When:  

 Thursday 11 June: 4pm to 8pm 

 Saturday 13 June: 9.30am to 1.30pm 
 
Where:  
St Luke’s Church, 12 Kidderpore Avenue, Hampstead, NW3 7SU 
 
Further to our previous correspondence and engagement I wanted to personally invite you to the 
second public exhibition on our plans to bring forward a residential development for the Hampstead 
Campus on Kidderpore Avenue, owned by King’s College London.  
 
As you know, we are proposing to retain and sensitively convert the Grade II listed buildings on the 
site and replace three existing buildings with new buildings which have been carefully considered and 
designed to respect and complement the character of the site and wider area. We are also enhancing 
the open space on the site, with the aim of making this publically accessible for the local community to 
enjoy.  
 
Over the past seven months we have regularly engaged with local residents, community groups, 
Camden Council and other stakeholders on the designs and wider proposals and this has provided us 
with helpful feedback which we have considered as we developed the plans further. We have also 
presented at Camden Council’s Development Management Forum and Developers’ Briefing.   
 
We are now writing to invite you to our second public exhibition which will give local residents and 
stakeholders an opportunity to view more detailed plans, discuss them with members of the 
development team and give us their feedback. We will consider all the comments we receive before 
we submit a planning application in the summer. 
 
We hope to see you at the exhibition but should you have any questions in the meantime, please do 
not hesitate to contact us or get in touch with Natasha Lee or Liz Ricardo Binding, in our community 
consultation team at London Communications Agency, on 0800 881 5418 or at 
Kidderpore@londoncommunications.co.uk  
  
As done previously, all of the information presented at the exhibition will be available on our 
consultation website www.kidderporeavenuenorth.co.uk.  
 
We look forward to seeing you soon. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Andrew Reid 
Design & Planning Director 
Mount Anvil           

mailto:Kidderpore@londoncommunications.co.uk
http://www.kidderporeavenuenorth.co.uk/
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K. Consultation flyer – public exhibition one 
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L. Consultation flyer – public exhibition two 
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M. A map showing the flyer distribution area 
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N. Local newspaper advert – exhibition one 

 
 

 


